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Nat 99/45

TAX OFFICE CLARIFIES ITS POSITION ON CAPITAL PROTECTED PRODUCTS

In a statement dated 23 June 1999 the Tax Office announced the result of its review of capital protected loan products (media release Nat 99/26).  The Tax Office view is that the amount of ‘interest’ that can be reasonably attributed to the capital protection guarantee is not deductible.

“Following discussions with the industry, we have determined a benchmark interest rate which will be accepted as reflecting the amount that is deductible as interest,” Tax Commissioner Michael Carmody said today.

Details of the benchmark interest rate have been circulated to industry and are now available on the Tax Office Internet site, ATOassist, at www.ato.gov.au/media/1999/9926home.htm.

“As stated in the 23 June release, these products had been under review by the Tax Office for some time.  While the announcement of our position coincided with a range of announcements on aggressive tax planning schemes, we do not put capital protected loan products in this category.  We accept there is a reasonable alternative view but believe our view represents both the appropriate and correct application of the law to these products,” Mr Carmody said.

“In these circumstances, by law, tax shortfall penalties will not apply.  However, interest on the missing tax will be payable by investors.  Accordingly, we encourage investors to come forward.  Investors who come forward will retain their objection and amendment rights.

“We will work with the industry to ensure appropriate cases are tested before the courts,” Mr Carmody said. 

Investors are encouraged to contact the Tax Office by phoning 1300 650 135 or writing to PO Box 9003, Penrith NSW 2740.
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